Fort Ord Reuse Authority

920 2™ Avenue, Suite A, Marina, CA 93933
Phone: (831) 883-3672 & Fax: (831) 883-3675 e www.fora.org

ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

8:15 A.M. WEDNESDAY, MARCH 14, 2012
910 2" Avenue, Marina CA 93933 (on the former Fort Ord"""”"

MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER : : :

Administrative Committee Co-Chair Michael Houlemard called the moetlng to. c)rder at 8:20 a.m.
noting a quorum of voting members. The following people as [ndlcated by SLghatures on the roll
sheet, were present: - .

Diana Ingersoll, City of Seaside* at 8:40 a.m : Sral

Elizabeth Caraker, City of Monterey* Greg ‘Nakanishi, CCVC
Nick Nichols, County of Monterey* " Bob Schaffer, MCP
Beth Palmer, Monterey Downs  Bob Rench, CSUMB
Anya Spear, CSUMB - Pat Ward, Bestor Engineers, Inc.
Brian True, MCWD C ‘ i

Cari Niizawa, MCWD
Andy Stenbeng, Schaaf & Wh

Michael Houlemard, FORA, Co-Chair
Steve Endsley, FORA

Jim Arnold, FORA

Crissy Maras, FORA

Darren McBain, FORA

Jonathan Garcia, FORA

Lena Spilman, FORA

F ALLEGIANCE
ice led the Pledge of Allegiance.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS, ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE
None.

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD
No comments were received.

APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY 29, 2012 MEETING MINUTES




MOTION: Graham Bice moved, seconded by Elizabeth Caraker, and the motion passed to
approve the minutes as written.

FOLLOW-UP FROM 3/9/12 FORA BOARD MEETING
Mr. Houlemard stated that FORA Senior Planner Jonathan Garcia would provide the Base Reuse
Plan reassessment update under Agenda Item 7c¢ and that staff had no other items to present.

OLD BUSINESS

a. Capital Improvement Program (CIP) Development Forecasts .
Mr. Garcia explained that FORA had recently received a developmentf recast from the City
of Seaside, but was still waiting for forecasts from the cities of Marina and Del Rey Oaks.
Once all forecasts were received, staff could compile the est nated revenue and bag n to
prepare the CIP for Board approval. Elizabeth Caraker explained that the CIP dev
forecast for the Clty of Monterey was likely to change. Mr Houlemar‘d added t

b. Habitat Conservatlon Plan (HCP) — Update

~ Consultant Selection Update
ted that the Board had selected EMC Planning to

Platt asked whether, pursuant to dlscusswn at the February 29,
ittee meeting, FORA had obtained a legal opinion regarding CEQA

d that the appllcablllty of CEQA could not be determined until the
rocess had been completed. Staff would provide a legal opinion at the

d. Califoiihf'ia Redevelopment Wind Down — Update and Discussion of Assembly Hearing
Mr. Houlemard announced that his attendance at the Joint Assembly Local Government
Committee and Housing and Community Development Committee hearing the previous week,
where he spoke regarding the effects of the wind-down of redevelopment on military
communities. While in Sacramento, he was invited to attend a meeting organized by Assembly
Speaker Perez on Monday, March 19, 2012, to discuss the creation of financial mechanisms to
help military communities complete their work. He discussed tax increment financing and




e.

stated that he would be happy to present any ideas received from Committee members at the
meeting.

RDA Property Issues

Mr. Houlemard discussed the impact of redevelopment wind down on property agreements
between different agencies. Ms. Ingersoll inquired as to the status of the legal opinion,
requested at the February 15, 2012 meeting, regarding properties transferred by FORA to
jurlsdlctmns on the former Fort Ord. Mr. Houlemard stated that FORA Counsel Jerry Bowden
was reviewing the issue. He agreed to check on the status after the mea ing and report back.

NEW BUSINESS

a.

b. Consistency Determination: 2010 Monterey County General Pla

Proposed Veteran’s Cemetery Legislation ' :

Mr. Houlemard announced that the previously scheduled March 20 2012 h@armg regardlng
AB 1842, had been rescheduled for April 10, 2012. He discussed the proposed. Iegl%latlon
which he explained would allow the state to reimburse for fu da adv r ing th i
process. : ,

Mr. Garcia explained that the County of Monterey had adopt@d their G fnera| Plan in 2010.
Staff did not ant|C|pate any action on the 1t : il April; bu had provnded |t now for purposes

Carl Holm, Interim Deputy Director of Cbunty of Mon f//rey Resource Management Agency,
stated that the County’s adoptlyo Qf ‘the General Plan had included a determination of

"‘.,w

Michael A. Houlemard, Jr., Exesufive Officer U




